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Safety of medicine and 
the use of animals in 
research

Frances Balkwill and colleagues’ 
response (July 9, p 127)1 to our 
letter2 shows the intense resistance 
of entrenched interests to new 
technologies that could improve 
pharmaceutical safety.

Our letter called for the UK 
Government to invest in an assess-
ment of new technologies for safety 
testing. Balkwill and colleagues take 
the position that not only should this 
research not be done, but that even to 
question whether animal testing best 
assures pharmaceutical safety means 
the questioner is opposed to all animal 
research and is therefore standing in 
the way of progress towards new life-
saving cures.

Nothing could be further from the 
truth. We are calling for a paradigm 
shift in which new models of 
pharmaceutical safety testing are 
allowed to compete on their scientifi c 
merits against old models. The only 
thing we have against animal testing 
is the attitude that it is the only and 
the best technology for assessing 
safety. We are in favour of whatever 
best assures safety. Therefore, we are 
in favour of assessing which particular 
in-vivo or in-vitro tests are best.

Animal research is far more 
expensive and labour-intensive than 
in-vitro research. Since pharmaceutical 
safety testing is regulated by the UK 
Government, the market forces that 
would otherwise cause costly and 
inferior technologies to be naturally 
supplanted by superior technologies are 
impaired. We call on the Government 
to support research to assess the 
performance of new in-vitro and other 
technologies relative to the old in-vivo 
technologies so that progress towards 
safer and more economical new 
pharmaceuticals can be accelerated.
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